
    

 

Principal’s report 

NAPLAN results 

Students in years 3 and 5 will today bring home their NAPLAN reports. Our students completed the NAPLAN 

assessments online back in May. We were one of 400 schools across NSW selected to trial the online platform in 

preparation for all schools going online by 2020. 

Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament 

This Friday twelve of our senior students will compete in the Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament at the Grafton City 

Tennis Courts. Play begins at 9:15am and may conclude around 2pm. Parents need to make arrangements to get 

students to the courts and pick them up afterwards. This year marks 50 years since the tournament began and 

students from the Clarence small schools and Catholic schools will compete for the Sharon Edwards Shield, named 

after missing Coutts Crossing teacher and long time tournament organiser Sharon Edwards. Good luck tennis 

players! 

Old School Day BBQ 

Thank you very much to those parents who sent in donations for the sausage sizzle lunch enjoyed by all students 

yesterday. A total of $142 was raised to help provide some extra needed funds for the Baker-Whalley family as they 

support their son Ben through his treatment. 

Lake Ainsworth excursion 

Our senior students are getting excited with our Lake Ainsworth excursion less than a week away. We will leave from 

the bus interchange at South Grafton next Monday at 8:30am. Don’t forget to pack recess for Monday! Whilst at 

Lake Ainsworth students will enjoy activities such as sailing, snorkelling, archery, raft building, stand-up paddle 

boarding and rock climbing. They will also meet up with old friends from Nymboida and Tucabia schools and make 

friends with kids from a range of other schools. It will be a full-on week and they will be exhausted by the end of it. 

We estimate that we will be back in South Grafton on Friday around 3pm. Keep an eye on the school Facebook page 

for photo updates of all the fun each day. 

Adopt a backpack 

Please, please, please consider adding a small toy, book or art supplies to your weekly shopping and send it in to add 

to our backpacks that will be taken to Coonamble for the kids of farming families before Christmas. It doesn’t have to 

be much, think – ‘stocking fillers’. Any unwanted, but clean, backpacks are also needed to pack gifts into. Thanks to 

everyone who has already supported this initiative. 

Cheers, 

Andrew   
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Principal’s report 
Yr 6 Transition Day 

Our Year 6 students will join other Small School Yr 6 students at the Solitary Islands Resort at Wooli tomorrow 

as part of their Transition to High School process. They will enjoy activities with students they will be attending 

high school with next year and will have a chance to engage with and ask questions of their high school year 

advisors. 

Uniform 

As we approach the end of the school year, it is important not to slacken off with uniforms. Our students are 

terrific at wearing their school shirts each day. Should they need a jumper at this time of year, please wear the 

school jacket or a royal blue jumper. We are not strict on footwear other than insisting kids wear covered in 

shoes. Joggers are the best, particularly for sport and physical education lessons. Crocs and thongs are not 

acceptable except on days like swimming or surfing. Please ensure your child wears a hat each day. The school 

caps or bucket hats are preferred but most other caps are acceptable. 

100 Nights of Reading 

This activity was designed to encourage children to make time most nights for reading for pleasure. The aim was 

to read for 100 nights or more this year and this could include being read to by a parent. Recording sheets must 

be in by next Friday as the pizza lunch for those who have read for 100 nights is being held on Thursday 5
th

 

December. It’s not surprising to see that those students who have been reading at home consistently this year are 

making great progress in reading in the classroom. 

Birthday book vouchers 

If you still haven’t used your child’s birthday book voucher, drop in and see our friends at the Book Warehouse 

before the end of the month. The vouchers are still valid for a year from their birthday, but we would like to use 

the money from this year’s school budget if possible. 

Sports Ability 

A big thank you to DJ who once again has brought his sports wheelchairs to school this year for our children to 

enjoy and learn about inclusion and acceptance of others. This program is delivered through Social Futures at no 

cost to schools and the kids have loved engaging with DJ and racing their friends. 

Family Fun Day 

Our P&C Family Fun Day is being held at the Copmanhurst Rodeo Grounds on Saturday November 30
th

 and we 

need some helpers this Saturday from 9am. Please consider coming along and helping to clear sticks, and 

generally tidy up for a few hours if you can. We will also be calling for helpers on the day for a variety of tasks. 

Please give a little time and don’t leave it all up to the regular few. All proceeds are used to support your children. 

 

Cheers, 

Andrew 
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CANTEEN:    TERM 4 

Mon 25th Nov: Laurelea & Angela 

Mon 2nd Dec: Michelle Roberts 

Mon 9th Dec: Vashti 

Last day of canteen for the year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS – TERM 4 

Fri Nov 1st, 15th & 22nd 

Kindergarten Orientation 

Fri Nov 22nd: Yr 6 Transition Day 

at Wooli.    

Sat Nov 30th: Family Fun Fair @ 

the Rodeo Grounds 

Thurs Dec 12th: Presentation 

Night 

Mon Dec 16th: Yr6 farewell disco 

Wed Dec 18th: Last day of school 

 
Coming events are also shown on the 

School Bytes parent portal calendar.                  

 

 

                      

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This one! 
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